

Rushcliffe School

Rushcliffe School

Boundary Road West Bridgford Nottingham NG2 7BW

Telephone: 01159 744 050

Website: www.rushcliffe.notts.sch.uk
E-mail: admin.office@rushcliffe.notts.sch.uk

June 2020

Dear Parents/Carers

Re: Year 6 Transition video

Hello once again. I hope your child has had time over the last week or so to read about their Year 7 Team and that you have had the opportunity to digest the information in the booklet we sent last Friday. I appreciate there is plenty of information within the booklet, and we hope it gives you and your child an insight into the school and the systems in place.

As we continue to support your child in the transition process from their primary school to Rushcliffe School in the absence of the induction days before the summer, Mr Crawley and I have been working closely with some of our Year 7 students to produce a virtual tour of the school. The video will guide you on many aspects of Rushcliffe School Life and will hopefully answer many questions you currently have. It is worth noting that some of the classrooms on the video look slightly different to normal as they are set up for students under the current guidelines set out by the Government. The video can be viewed by clicking the link below:

https://youtu.be/MIFdgJ7ZI8E

Or by visiting our transition page on the Rushcliffe School website, where you will also find copies of any information that has been sent so far.

We would encourage you to watch the video with your children and to make notes of any questions they or you have from either watching the video or reading the information pack. These questions should be sent to transition@rushcliffe.notts.sch.uk with the subject titled 'Q and A'. Throughout the week, Mr Crawley and I will look at all the questions and then on Monday 13th July, we will do a frequently asked questions video and publish it for you on our school website. We hope by doing so, we can ensure you all feel as informed as possible. Later in that week Mr Painton, the Principal, will be hosting a virtual Induction event for parents, and more details of this will follow shortly.

Finally, after reading the information about the Year 7 team, I am sure your child is eager to know which tutor group they are in. The details of which shall be sent on Friday 10th July. Where students have completed the 'all about me' information sheet and letter to the Principal, we have endeavoured to ensure that they are paired with at least one of their friends. Stay safe and enjoy the video by our Year 7 students.

Regards

Mr Staiano Head of Year 7

Rushcliffe School is part of the Spencer Academies Trust. The company's registered number is 7353824. The registered office is Spencer Academies Trust, Arthur Mee Road, Stapleford, Nottingham NG9 7EW.

















